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BOARD OF EDUCATION 
SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 1J, MULTNOMAH COUNTY, OREGON 
 
APRIL 19, 2016 MEETING OVERVIEW 
 
 

 
The purpose of this document is to provide an overview of the actions taken by the School Board and to 
provide a listing of the reports given.  Anyone interested in viewing the full meeting, please visit the website 
listed below. 
 
 
A Regular Meeting of the Board of Education came to order at 6:04pm at the call of Chair Tom Koehler in 
the Board Auditorium of the Blanchard Education Service Center, 501 N. Dixon St, Portland, Oregon. 
 
 
Attendance: 
 



 
 

 
 

Action Items: 
 

 Attendance Area Changes for Lincoln and Wilson Cluster Schools 
 Public Comment 

 Ashley Mastrorilli: Concerned that District data is not right and asked the Board to get the right data  
 before they make a decision. 
 Brad Nelson:  Reminded the Board that there was a resolution from 2004 that deals with the  
  transfer option. 
 Amy Armstrong:  Supported amending the resolution to include guaranteed transfer or dual  

assignment for Bridlemile.  Economic divide was shown on the current boundary map 
proposal. 

 Trista Rodgers:  Decisions were being made using incomplete data.  Please consider dual  
 assignment or guaranteed transfer option for Bridlemile. 
 Leslie Warren:  A split feeder is proposed only for Bridlemile.  Asked for exception for 6th and 7th  
 graders at West Sylvan.   
 Jon Cohen:  The changes in the current plan create more problems than fixes.  Split feeder  
 schools are in opposition to District policy. 
 Tina Oliver:  Expand the hard boundaries for Hayhurst further south.  Maintain grandfathering for  
 existing families. 
 
 

 Outdoor School 
  Public Comment 

 Jillian Johnson, Mayor Tom Potter, Brina Bolanz, Kati Mayfield, Freda Sherburne, and Jennifer  
 Basham all stated their support of the Outdoor School resolution. 
 
 
Public Hearing on Proposed 2016-17 Budget 
 
Kevin Bacon, Jeffrey Waters, Mark Jackson and Anderson deBois all spoke in support of the REAP program 
and asked for continued support of the program and expansion of the program. 
 
Lisa Zunga:  Asked PPS to develop a plan for year-round supports for all students who are not at 
benchmark, including summer school.  Additional investment is required. 
 
Darcy Mundorff:  Asked that essential materials for classrooms be included in the budget as currently 


